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NHOS MEETING NOTICE 

Sat. Feb. 13, 2021 

 

The February Meeting will 

once again be on ZOOM! 

 
12:00- Mr. Peter T. Lin, owner of 

Diamond Orchids, will be speaking on 

the "Three As of the Orchid World: 

Angraecum, Aerangis, and 

Aeranthes." 

 

See page 3 for more information 

including plant pre-orders. 

 
There will be a virtual show table at 

11:00. To enter plants, contact Sue 

Usseglio (susan@nhorchids.org) with 

pictures and plant info. NLT Sat Feb. 

6. 

 

ZOOM instructions are on 

Pg. 2 

 
 

 a
s
o
n
 
F
i
s
c
h
e
r
,
 
o
f
 

President’s Message 

 
Without the pressure of planning a 

show, your Board has been able to 

accomplish several tedious but very 

important housekeeping tasks. As you 

know last year, we tackled the By-

Laws.  This year we have been 

reviewing and updating all of the 

society’s policies.  After they are 

approved by the Board they will be 

posted on the website.  We have also 

been able to inventory all of the 

property owned by the society that is 

currently stored at The Boulder Park 

storage unit and at the Bedford Town 

Hall. 

 

     I am happy to announce that Peter 

T. Lin of Diamond Orchids in 

California will be our February 

speaker.  The subject will be “The 

Three A’s of the Orchid World, 

Angrecum, Aerangis and Aeranthes”.  

I am really looking forward to it as I 

have fallen in love with the first two. 

Please join us on February 13, 2021 at 

11:00 for the virtual show table and at 

12:00 for Peter. 

 

     The Covid vaccines are now being 

distributed so perhaps we can gather 

unmasked before too long. 

 

Anita 

 

IN THIS EDITION……. 

 

 President’s Message            Pg. 1 

 Upcoming Events                 Pg. 2 

 Feb. ZOOM Instructions    Pg. 2 

 Jan. Show Table          Pgs. 3- 11 

 AOS News                             Pg. 12 

 The COVID Adventures of  

             Jay Pfahl                         Pg. 13 

                

                                      

   

  

http://www.facebook.com/home.php?#/pages/New-Hampshire-Orchid-Society/189030736628?ref=ts
http://www.nhorchids.org/
http://www.facebook.com/home.php?#/pages/New-Hampshire-Orchid-Society/189030736628?ref=ts
mailto:susan@nhorchids.org
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UPCOMING EVENTS  

 

Please monitor https://www.nhorchids.org/ for updates on NHOS and other 

related events being impacted by COVID-19 State and local Orders. 
Once COVID-19 restrictions have been eased and we have a better understanding of 

what events can be held and under what guidelines, we will once again publish our 

full, long-term schedule of events for your planning purposes. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Topic: NHOS February 13, 2021 BOD meeting @9:00AM, General Meeting 

@11:00AM 

Time: Feb 13, 2021 09:00 AM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89699819724?pwd=UjJROXhmbDVQM0VqT3kzQ1JxN1VMdz09 

 

Meeting ID: 896 9981 9724 

Passcode: hHW94+F^ 

One tap mobile 

+13017158592,,89699819724#,,,,*23297470# US (Washington DC) 

+13126266799,,89699819724#,,,,*23297470# US (Chicago) 

 

Dial by your location 

        +1 301 715 8592 US (Washington DC) 

        +1 312 626 6799 US (Chicago) 

        +1 929 205 6099 US (New York) 

        +1 253 215 8782 US (Tacoma) 

        +1 346 248 7799 US (Houston) 

        +1 669 900 6833 US (San Jose) 

 

Meeting ID: 896 9981 9724 

Passcode: 23297470 

 

Find your local number: https://us02web.zoom.us/u/knCxfCbNL 

https://www.nhorchids.org/
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89699819724?pwd=UjJROXhmbDVQM0VqT3kzQ1JxN1VMdz09


Page 3 of 16 

New Hampshire Orchid Society  February 2021 

          

FEBRUARY SPEAKER  
 

 
 

 

Mr. Peter T. Lin, owner of Diamond Orchids, will be speaking on the "Three As of the Orchid 

World: Angraecum, Aerangis, and Aeranthes." 

 

Mr. Lin started growing orchids over 35 years ago but stopped due to school and starting a 

career. About 15 years ago the bug came back and he is again heavily involved. Peter is an 

accredited judge with the American Orchid Society and a hybridizer of mini-Catts. Due to limited 

space he specializes in miniature orchids both species and hybrids and has received numerous 

AOS awards. Peter's interests in orchids include Dendrobium, Angraecoid, and Neofinetia. 

 

Peter is offering our members a 10% discount on his orchids. Please view his orchid 

catalog here to see his sales plants or go to http://www.diamondorchids.com/ or contact him at:  

lin.peterT@yahoo.com or cell:  909-573-6751. 

http://www.diamondorchids.com/orchid-catalog.html
http://www.diamondorchids.com/
mailto:lin.peterT@yahoo.com
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AOS NEWS 

 

 
 

REGISTRATION REQUIRED: http://www.aos.org/orchids/webinars.aspx 

Cannot make it on the scheduled date or time? No need to worry. Register anyhow! 

Webinar announcements are posted on Facebook, 

Instagram, and in the AOS Corner of your Affiliated Society’s newsletter. 

We digitize the webinars and they are available to view at your leisure. 

GREENHOUSE CHAT Webinars are indexed by topic for future viewing 

Send your Greenhouse Chat questions and photos to greenhousechat@aos.org 

 

   

 

 

 

 

https://aos.ontraport.com/c/s/jzk/ToBy/W/6jp/dCG/6MvvQ1/6VrEyyhQ3p/P/P/5V
mailto:greenhousechat@aos.org


Page 13 of 16 

New Hampshire Orchid Society  February 2021 

The COVID Adventures of Jay Pfahl 

(Owner and Compiler of the Internet Orchid Species Photo Encyclopedia 

http://www.orchidspecies.com/#sec1 

 

Reprinted with Permission of The Key West Citizen 

 

When Jay and Carmenza Pfahl left their Key West home on March 3 last year for their annual trip to 

Bogota, Columbia, to visit family, they expected to return on March 17. Seven months later, victims of 

the coronavirus travel shutdown, they finally made it home on Oct. 6. 

 

But while it was an ordeal on many levels, Jay was in heaven. A self-described “orchid addict,” Pfahl was 

able to spend months trekking through Columbian jungles looking for orchids, often straight up a 

mountainside with no trails and no guide and, one day, jumping off a mountain ledge into a thick 

bamboo grove in order to get to a firebreak that was the only way down. 

 

Because of that extended time, he was able to find two previously undiscovered orchid species, something 

akin to finding the Atocha in the eyes of orchid scholars. 

 

“For me, the pandemic was like a gift from God. I hate to say that. But to be able to spend months 

trekking around was a life gift. Usually, I get 10 days,” he said recently, remembering the unexpectedly 

long trip. 

 

The Pfahls are well known in Key West, first moving here in 1978 and opening a jewelry store in the 600 

block of Duval Street. They moved the store, Neptune’s Designs, twice before settling in its current 

location at 301 Duval St. Pfahl remembers when there were few businesses in that area; most of the 

buildings along Duval Street, like the current Grand Café, were still private residences and the Porter 

Mansion, now an apartment building, was still occupied by Mrs. Porter. 

 

“She was quite the character,” he said. “She rode around on her three-wheel bike. She never walked.” 

Times were tough for a while, especially while raising two children. They were able to buy the building 

housing Neptune Designs, however, which Pfahl said made all the difference in surviving from the 1980s 

through the mid-1990s when the tourism industry was inconsistent at best. 

 

“If we were renting, we would have left. Business here was always a roller coaster. You could never count 

on it,” he said. 

 

But stay they did. And on days when Pfahl was particularly stressed out, he would go over to the back 

area of a plant store on Rose Lane owned by Tom Oosterhoudt. There were a few orchids back there that 

caught Pfahl’s eye and he bought one for $75. It promptly died. But the beauty and variability of the 

orchid family — there are 30,000 separate orchid species — drew him in. 

 

“Then it became like a crack addition. I had to have a new plant every few days. We started traveling to 

get new plants, going as far as North Florida at one point,” he remembered. “In no time I had a few 

hundred plants. Now, I’ve got about 4,000.” 

 

Eager to see the spectacular flowers in the wild, Pfahl would find ways to walk into the jungle while on 

the annual family trip to Columbia. He said he would take his two sons to a paint ball park, give them 

enough money for a few hours, and tell them he would be back. He would then head into the forests 

looking for blooms. As he became more knowledgeable, he would hire guides to trek up the mountains, 

where there were no trails and the only thing you knew was that you were on the side of something very 

http://www.orchidspecies.com/#sec1
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steep. He took thousands of photographs, the guide sometimes holding his legs while he stretched over a 

waterfall to shoot a picture. He was in orchid heaven. 

 

Out of those trips, Pfahl, the long-time president of the Key West Orchid Club, created a website aimed 

at eventually logging photographs and descriptions of all 30,000 species. He’s up to about 24,000 now 

at http://www.orchidspecies.com. People from around the world send him information and use the 

website as an encyclopedia for scientific research. The hundreds of hours he spends updating the website 

have made him a familiar name in the orchid world. 

 

 

“The real pay is everywhere I go, they know me. I get to slide into trips I wouldn’t otherwise be able to,” 

he said. “I got invitations to go on trips to Colombia because they knew from the website that my wife is 

Colombian and that I spoke Spanish. I made many trips all over Colombia with Arturo Carrillo and 

Padre Pedro Ortiz [orchid experts], always concentrating on areas that had been closed off by the war 

with the FARC [the Revolutionary Armed Forces of Colombia] and then reopened as tensions eased.” 

 

Having nothing else to do but explore the moss forests this summer while they waited for airplane travel 

to resume, Pfahl discovered two species that had not previously been “described,” or officially 

documented. The first one is now named “Epidendrum Pfahlii,” the Latin spelling of his last name. The 

other one he named after his brother-in-law, “Epidendrum Gorgorarum,” who hosted the Pfahls in 

Columbia this summer after they had spent the first three months living with his wife’s mother in a small 

apartment. It was pretty exciting, he said, to find an orchid and have it named for you. 

 

“I have found another 30, 40 species that I haven’t had the time or the knowledge to say, ‘yes, this is 

new,’” Pfahl said. “I love the plant form, the variability of the type.” 

 

“I just got to have a hell of a vacation,” he laughed. 

 
 

Jay at home in Key West with a couple of his orchids 

http://www.orchidspecies.com/
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 Contacts 

 

NHOS Committees 
 

 

Membership Lee Brockmann 
membership@nhorchids.org 

and Susan Labonville 

suelabonville@gmail.com 
 

Hospitality Bob Brockmann 

 and Joss Labonville  

hospitality@nhorchids.org 

 

 

Programs  Vacant 
 

  

 

Show Table Chuck Wingate 

 603-882-9800 

 showtable@nhorchids.org 

 

Publicity Andrew Deachman 

 pr@nhorchids.org 

 

AOS Affiliated Societies Rep Jean Stefanik 

 (603) 647-1063 

  aosrep@nhorchids.org

  

 

NHOS Librarian Vacant 
        

 

Editor Leigh Coolidge 

 603-748-6158 
 newsletter@nhorchids.org 

 

Auction Chair Sue Usseglio

 auction@nhorchids.org 

  
Education & Conservation   Jean Stefanik 

 603-647-1063 

  conservation@nhorchids.org 
 

Annual Show Brenda Campbell  
603-540-8195 

show@nhorchids.org 

  
Risk Management Joanna Eckstrom 

risk@nhorchids.org 

    

Website Steering                Adrienne Giovino                                     
webmaster@nhorchids.org 

  

     

 

 

 

 

 

Massachusetts Orchid Society (MOS) 

www.massorchid.org  

Contact:  Dina Deresh 
dina@massorchid.org 

 

Cape & Islands Orchid Society (CAIOS)  

Contact:  Tom Gregg 

vandtgregg@comcast.net 

508-540-2054 

 

Amherst (Mass.) Orchid Society 

Contact:  Marc Gray 

bulbophyllum@myfairpoint.net  

 

Maine Orchid Society 

Contact:  David Sparks 

207-892-8905 

dsparks51@roadrunner.com  

 

Eastern Maine Orchid Society 

www.easternmaineorchidsociety.org  
Mary Lou Hoskins 

207-848-5453 
greenc@gwi.net 

 

Ocean State Orchid Society 

www.oceanstateorchidsociety.org 

 

Northeast Judging Center at Tower Hill 

Botanic Garden, Boylston, MA 

www.Towerhillbg.org 

508-869-6111 

 

Orchid Conservation Coalition 

www.orchidconservationcoalition.org 

mailto:membership@nhorchids.org
mailto:suelabonville@gmail.com
mailto:hospitality@nhorchids.org
mailto:showtable@nhorchids.org
mailto:pr@nhorchids.org
mailto:aosrep@nhorchids.org
mailto:aosrep@nhorchids.org
mailto:auction@nhorchids.org
mailto:conservation@nhorchids.org
mailto:show@nhorchids.org
mailto:risk@nhorchids.org
mailto:webmaster@nhorchids.org
http://www.massorchid.org/
mailto:dina@massorchid.org
mailto:vandtgregg@comcast.net
mailto:bulbophyllum@myfairpoint.net
mailto:dsparks51@roadrunner.com
http://www.easternmaineorchidsociety.org/
mailto:greenc@gwi.net
http://www.oceanstateorchidsociety.org/
http://www.towerhillbg.org/
http://www.orchidconservationcoalition.org/
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President 

Anita Walker 

 anita@nhorchids.org 

 

Vice President 

VACANT 

 

Treasurer 

Andrea Deachman 

andrea@nhorchids.org 

 

Secretary 

Susan Usseglio 

susan@nhorchids.org 

Submission of Articles 
 

Deadline for submission of articles is 

10 days before the monthly meeting. 

Send to Leigh Coolidge at: 

 

leighcoolidge@gmail.com 

or 
 

newsletter@nhorchids.org 

 

 

NHOS Officers

 

If your address changes, you must 

notify the Membership Chairperson so 

you can continue to receive any notices 

and newsletters. 

Send all address changes to: 

Lee Brockmann 
or Susan Labonville 

NHOSmembership@live.com 

NHOS Trustees 

 

 

Norm Selander-Carrier 

(past President) 

norm@nhorchids.org 
 

Lee Brockmann 

NHOSmembership@live.com 
 

Bob Cleveland 

bobc@nhorchids.org 

 

Sue Labonville 

suel@nhorchids.org 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

mailto:%20anita@nhorchids.org
mailto:andrea@nhorchids.org
mailto:adrienne@nhorchids.org
mailto:clcoolidge@tds.net
mailto:NHOSmembership@live.com
mailto:norm@nhorchids.org
mailto:NHOSmembership@live.com
mailto:jim@nhorchids.org
mailto:suel@nhorchids.org

